
Friday, November 30, 2012

***Thanks to all the parents and grandparents who traveled to Lansing with us last week! We appreciate you taking the time out of your day to be with our kids!
~Wednesday, Dec. 5 – 12:03 dismissal – teacher meetings in the PM
~Shark dissection – Dec. 4 (at Challenger) – 1-2:10 – parents who are helping arrive around 12:30 in our gym.
Mr. Sobesky’s Subjects: 
MATH:   4th. Graders have completed a Math Pre-test for our next unit. We will now begin our study of Multiplication and Division. This may prove a very challenging unit for them. Division has always been challenging for most. How to help at home... All students need to know their multiplication facts, well. There is no way around that. If they can drill & practice those at home, it will be beneficial. 
SCIENCE:   Our Shark Dissection is next Tuesday from 1pm until 2:10. We still need parent helpers for this Science activity. A flier is going home again today to ask for parent help. If you can share the time, our students will have a more meaningful experience. Please consider helping. Thank-you. Mr. Sobesky
Mrs. Nickels’ Notes:
SPELLING – The December list is attached!   First test is Dec. 13 – final test will be Dec. 20.  Start studying!  

READING – WEEKLY READING CONTRACTS are due every Monday.   Many students are not turning in their reading contracts – this does effect their reading grade.

 WEEKLY READING CONTRACT – is attached.  Students should try to read everyday for 30 minutes or more.  Students need to keep track of their reading time and log what they read about on the paper. This is for a grade.  Students need to turn in the contract with whatever minutes they have read each week.  I realize that some days and weeks are busy and you can’t read as much.

SOCIAL STUDIES – Junior Achievement began today.  Our volunteer is Danielle Campbell from Steelcase.  She will present 5 lessons over the next few months.  We will be studying economics for the rest of the year throughout our studies of the regions.
FIELD TRIPS AND SPECIAL FOURTH GRADE EVENTS

~Shark dissection – Dec. 4 (at Challenger) – 1-2:10 – parents who are helping arrive around 12:30 in our gym.
~Outdoor Discovery Center – January 29th  - snowshoeing
~Wax Museum – Feb. 26 (Challenger gym)

~Science Fair – May ? (pending)
~Bike/Walk Hike around Kentwood – June 4, 2013
These dates are posted on the website nickelsnews.weebly.com – put them on your calendar as well!  We need parent volunteers for all the events and field trips.

~Please feel free to contact us at:

adrian.sobesky@kentwoodps.org
lois.nickels@kentwoodps.org
616-698-2524 #23111 – Mrs. Nickels

616-698-2524 - #23112 – Mr. Sobesky

Math website – thinkcentral.com – click on mathematics – Math in Focus 

 Fill in state, district, and school

User name – student ID#

Password – Fall2012

*Study Island is another website students may access from home.

studyisland.com – KPS( student #) – password is champ

They need to go to 3rd grade – English/LA or Math.
RAZ-Kids.com/login – We are using this site to increase our reading comprehension and stamina.  Students may use this site from home.

~Mrs. Nickels’ class username is:  lnickelsd and student number

~Mr. Sobesky’s class username is asobeskyb and student number

Smencils are here!  There are new smelly scents this year!  They are still $1 each – the money will go for field trip costs.  If you have smencils to sell at home please sell them and return the money or the unused smencils.
